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Board of Education Meeting Recap 
 
 
The Township High School District 211 Board of Education met on Thursday, 
April 29, 2021, in the auditorium at Hoffman Estates High School.  The following 
is a recap of items that were acted upon at the meeting. 
 
 
Recognitions 
 
The Board of Education recognized 



 
     * - Elected for a 4-year term 
 
According to School Code, within 28 days after the election, the school board 
must meet, seat members elected, and reorganize by electing officers and 
setting a time and place for regular meetings. 
 
The Board of Education accepted the official canvass results of the Cook County 
Clerk’s Office for the April 6, 2021 school board election for Township High 
School District 211 declaring Curtis Bradley, Anna Klimkowicz, and Timothy 
Mc Gowan as duly elected Board members. 
 
 
Oath of Office 
 
Regional Superintendent of Schools and Executive Director of North Cook 



 
 
Board Liaisons 
 
Board of Education members serve as liaisons on a number of administrative 
committees in order to facilitate understanding, provide representation, and serve 
fellow Board members through the exchange of information.  Group descriptions, 
as well as interest sheets, were given to each Board member, with assignments 
to these groups as liaisons to be made at the May 13, 2021 meeting by the 
Board president, as stated in Board Policy BCE Board Appointments. 
 
 
Board of Education Protocols 
 
The Board of Education operates as a single entity responsible for its 
governance and processes, while refusing to surrender to special interest or 
partisan political groups.  In May 2016, the Board of Education, in conjunction 
with the Superintendent and a representative from the Illinois Association of 
School Boards, compiled a list of agreements and expectations by which to work 
together in order to conduct the work of the Township High School District 211 
community. 
 
The agreements were approved again by the Board of Education in 2017.  In 
June 2019, the Board approved the agreements as protocols, with a couple of 
minor revisions.  The protocols were presented to the Board for review prior to 
considering for adoption at the May 13, 2021 meeting. 
 
 
2020-2021 School Year Update 
 
Superintendent Lisa Small presented the Board of Education with an update on 
the 2020-2021 school year.  A copy of the report is available here. 
 
 
District 211 Equity Team Update 
 
The Board of Education reviewed the original responsibilities of the District 211 
Equity Team and received an update on Equity Team meetings.  The Equity 
Team continues to meet as a full team and in four committees each month.  
Team members continue to research and analyze current District practices and 
procedures and have fully moved into Phase 4: Development of the District 211 
Equity Plan.  Each committee has developed belief statements regarding topics 
of focus and are working to develop potential recommendation to the Board for 
increasing equity across the District 211 community. 
 





session beginning at 7:30 p.m. in the Anne Koller Board Meeting Room at the 
G.A. McElroy Administration Center. 
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